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During these unpredictable times, we are keeping you up 
to date through our weekly group emails.  We will also 
continue to provide our members and our community with 
weekly worship services at our website, 
www.stmarkrhinelander.org.   Please share that 
information with your friends and family.  Jim Hext from 
By Request, our website server, told me that he can see the 
number of hits St. Mark's website receives.  The week of 
our first live streamed service, that number was 199. 

 

Easter will be different this year.  We won't be able to 
experience, as a spiritual family together in one place, the 
great joy and hope that we have through our risen Savior 
Jesus Christ. While the church will be empty, the church is 
not a building but all of us who have been brought into 
God's family through the power of the Holy 
Spirit.  Wherever you are on Easter Sunday at 9:00 AM, 
join with me in saying a prayer of thanksgiving for the 
grace showered down upon us through the Resurrection of 
our Lord. 

 

This time of necessary isolation will end, and we'll be able 
to worship again in person.  My thought is that we should 
plan a special festival service of thanksgiving when that 
time comes.  We could fill the church with spring flowers, 
choir anthems and special instruments.  Let's look forward 
to that day!    

From the Pastor 
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HOLY COMMUNION 

If you need to have Holy Communion brought 
to you in the pew, please let an usher know. Pas-
tor will be happy to accommodate you. 

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS 

ñThank youò to all members continuing to par-
ticipate in the ñChoice Dollarsò donation to St. 
Mark Church. We had a donation of $141 re-
cently. Your Choice Dollars are very appreciat-
ed!  

ST. MARK QUILTERS 

St. Mark quilters have suspended meeting at this 
time and will  resume when the virus dangers 
have passed. Please watch the website for more 
information regarding when they will be resum-
ing their quilting. 

LADIES PRAYER LUNCH 

The ladies prayer lunch, usually held on the first 
Tuesday of the month at Tulaôs Restaurant, has 
been cancelled. They will resume once we get 
the all-clear to meet together safely. If you have 
any questions you may call Mickey Steil at 715-
362-2282. 

LWML 

Well, ladies, it seems that current events for our 
calendar are unknow at the moment. If we meet 
in April, we plan to enjoy time together with a 
movie, Heaven is for Real. This is based on a 
true story of a young boy who dies and goes to 
heaven, before being resuscitated. I had hoped 
to get it from the library. Our scheduled date is 
April 14. We will pray that events stabilize to 
the point where we can continue to share 
fellowship. Until then, Your are in my prayers. 
If you have questions about something you 
may ask Barb Scott. 

 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

When the ladies bible study group is able to 
meet for bible study again, we will begin a new 
study. Itôs titled ñAt  Table with Jesusò. I think 
it sounds refreshing and will help us in our 
personal relationships with Jesus. Please watch 
for update in the bulletin or email when we can 
gather together again. Godôs Blessings and 
Peace to you. Question, call Barb Scott. 715-
401-1670) 

Business Old & New 

Father God, 
     This virus is presenting new challenges every day. The emotions and attitudes 
of those in our church family are varied. Some are more afraid than others, some 
are more prone to anxiety than others, some run towards danger with no thought 
of the consequences. Lord, as a church leader, give me wisdom as I talk with and 
encourage your people. Give me the clarity to see the needs of the people. Please 
allow your Spirit to guide me and to speak through me as I offer hope and point 
them to you. Show me ways to keep our body connected during this time of social 
distancing. I praise you that we live in a time with technology that allows us to 
stay connected, yet I know many of our members still feel isolated and alone. 
Lord, give us eyes to see the needs. I ask that you equip your people to offer hope 
during this time, not panic. I pray that you would use your church to advance 
your kingdom, to be examples of your great love and to be ready to offer an expla-
nation for the hope we have in you. 

Amen 



MORE NEWS AND NOTES 

Turkey Trot 2020     

 The Rhinelander Turkey Trot raised over $5,000 this past fall to give back to the local communi-
ty. The recipients from the 2019 Turkey Trot are the Rhinelander Salvation Army, Habitat for Hu-
manity Northwoods Wisconsin, and Camp American Legion. They were each presented with a 
check for $1,745 from the Turkey Trot Race Committee on behalf of St. Mark Lutheran Church 
in Rhinelander.  

Despite the heavy snowstorm that hit the area just one day prior, turning the fall landscape into a 
winter wonderland, the turnout was still larger than the year prior, with over 200 registered and 
164 participants on Thanksgiving morning, ranging in age from 10 to 74 years old. As a result of 
the growth, the amount of money raised and re-distributed was $300/recipient more than the year 
prior. "This is an event that is 100% about giving. It is run solely by volunteers. The portable  
restrooms are donated by a sponsor, post-race snacks and beverages were donated, as well as the 
pies for the awards were donated. Even the shirts received a discount from the print sponsor. This 
is about the community coming together to support and uplift the community. All of the funds 
stay local to better the community that we live in. There has been a need for this in the area for 
quite some time, and we look forward to, not only growing as a race, but also to making a  

                     positive impact in our community." 

 

Andy & Jayme Wyss presenting to Camp American Legion           

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Kyle Rogers & Jayme Wyss presenting to Rhinelander 
Salvation Army 
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Easter Breakfast 
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������������������ Dale & Deb Kinney  4/9 

           Tim & Ericka Knoeck 4/11 

            Jerry & Donna Baker 4/12 

        Jack & Dorothy Chmiel  4/18 

More Good News  
Family Dinner and Game Night 

Thank you to all that attended our 3rd Annual Family Dinner and Game night. We had a lot of fun 

playing games and winning prizes. An awesome bingo game with religious pictures was added this 

year and it was a big hit. There was something for everyone and the dinner was amazing! It has 

been a very long winter and is going to feel longer with the Corona virus keeping us away from our 

friends so it was great to be able to attend the game night and share fellowship with our fellow 

members. Thank you Evangelism team for putting this together and we look forward to doing it 

again next year. 
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Allie Sprink   4/3 
Anne Anderson  4/4 
Debbie Kinney  4/4 
Ed Mours   4/6 
Gene Belmas  4/11 
Robin Boynton  4/12 
Bella Walkowski  4/13 
Tyler Sprink   4/14 
Nancy Funk   4/15 
Darrick Nelson  4/15 
Carson Funk  4/18 
Pastor Miller  4/18 
John Robinson  4/22 
Peggy Funk   4/23 
Kathleen Pappenfuss 4/23 
Robert Szmania  4/23 
Trista Alsteen  4/24 
Allan Peterson  4/26 
Dennis Scott  4/26 
Linda Fischer  4/29 

BIRTHDAYS & 

WEDDING 

ANNIVERSARIES 


